
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF FINAL SETTLEMENT 
 

PROJECT #: ER 0702-419   
 
 

PROJECT ID #: 24688 
 
 
In accordance with the notice provisions contained in 38-26-107 C.R.S. 1973 as amended, the 
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION, STATE OF COLORADO has established September 
23, 2022, as the date of final settlement with Lawrence Construction Company, in Garfield and 
Eagle Counties. This project is in Region 3. This is an emergency project resulting from damage 
caused by the July 2021 Glenwood Canyon material flows.  This project is located along Interstate 70, 
within Glenwood Canyon, with project limits from MP 116.00 to MP 133.0.  The work includes, but is 
not limited to, post tension slab repairs, retaining wall repairs, material removal, polyester concrete 
paving and repairs, concrete parapet wall repairs, guardrail type 4 repairs, bridge rail repairs, culvert 
cleanouts, pavement markings, mulching wood strand, seeding, structural concrete coating, and traffic 
control.   
 
The material and debris stockpile will be adjacent to State Highway 82 MP 9 to MP 10, between 
Glenwood Springs and Carbondale.   
 
Claims containing a verified statement of the amounts due and unpaid must be in the form of a 
written affidavit and must be received by the CONTROLLER, Department of Transportation at 
2829 W. Howard Pl., Denver, CO 80204 on or before 5:00 p.m. of the final settlement date above. 

 
Stephen Harelson, P.E., Chief Engineer, Department of Transportation. 
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